
 

We have issued the fiscal year (FY) 2024 charter school annual budget forms in conjunction with the 
Arizona Department of Education (ADE). We have incorporated legislation enacted to date in the forms. As 
the Fifty-sixth Legislature, First Regular Session, has not yet concluded, any legislation enacted for FY 
2024 charter funding calculations will be included in revised budget forms and apply to the entire fiscal 
year. We will notify charters by email if we issue revised forms. The most significant changes are described 
below. 

Page 2— Laws 2023, Chapter 142, §2, repealed A.R.S. §15-249.08, removed Project 1457—Results-
based Funding. 

Calculations—Laws 2023, Ch. 133, §31, provided a one-time state aid supplement for FY 2024. 

BSA55 tab— Laws 2023, Ch. 142, increased FRPL Group B support level weight and increased the base 
support level and charter additional assistance per student amounts.   

Instructions—Increased the Classroom Site Project allocation. 

The budget forms include the instructions for completing the FY 2024 charter school annual budget forms 
and budget summary. We have also posted the submission and publication instructions and budget adoption 
hearing notification form.  

Changes from the previous year’s budget forms have been highlighted light yellow. In addition, the 
instructions page includes a column “Summary of significant changes” to explain changes from the 
previous year’s budget forms. 

Schools may begin uploading their completed forms through the School Finance Budget System on ADE’s 
website beginning June 15, 2023. 

If you have any questions, please contact our Accountability Services Division at 
asd@azauditor.gov or (602) 977-2796, or ADE’s School Finance Budget Team at 
SFBudgetTeam@azed.gov or (602) 542-5695. 

Other charter school reports and resources we issue are available on our website: 
http://www.azauditor.gov/.  

Sincerely, 
Arizona Auditor General 
 

 

 

We maintain RSS feeds for many of the reports we publish. If you would like to be automatically notified when a new report is available 
on our website, please subscribe to the feeds that interest you by going to https://www.azauditor.gov/rss-feeds. Our RSS feeds generally 
provide both a link to our report and a brief summary. 


